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First, the states want to express appreciation to IRS for taking the states’ issues from the June 27, 2012 discussion seriously and investing considerable time and effort in their resolution.

At IRS’ request, we provided them with the whole Illinois data spreadsheet, containing sets of data points for multiple days.  Kate Miller’s team then located these transactions within the IRS systems, determining how long they took within IRS processing, within the end-to-end times that IL was reporting.

Concern:  the majority of transactions clustered around a dwell time of 18 seconds within IRS MeF processing.  However, IRS noticed some anomalies, transactions taking significantly more than 18 seconds.  At this time, IRS has not identified the cause of these anomalies, so it is unknown as to how to prevent or control them.  It is also unknown whether the number or percentage of these anomalies may increase under full volume load.  IRS is continuing to research.

IRS is also working to document “guidance” for states and transmitters, including such items as the optimal number of submissions to request with one call. (Note: this has now been issued, and will be posted on statemef.com.)

Concern:  there still seems to be considerable question concerning the availability of “multi-threading,” the ability to pull down two or more separate streams of submissions in parallel.  IRS states that it is possible to gain throughput by pulling down up to five (5) streams of submissions in parallel from a single server (system ID).  However, to date no state has been able to do this.  New York State has been able to achieve this throughput, but only across multiple servers (system IDs), and only this past season after an issue with receiving duplicate submissions was resolved.  IRS intends to provide guidance on how many “threads” are needed in parallel to achieve desired levels of throughput.  This guidance is needed ASAP, as well as clarification on how multi-threading can be achieved.  If multiple servers are in fact needed, this will incur unplanned budget expenditures as well as procurement lead times on the part of the states.

IRS performance testing includes simulation of load from external partners, such as states; the testing itself is internal only.  Full volume testing is not possible in the ATS environment.  IRS intends to conduct “hub” testing with selected large states and industry partners during a “controlled start up” of the filing system.

Concerns:  

· Because this is a controlled test, it will not be at full volume load.

· Because this test is in the production environment, any issues could have consequences for actual taxpayers.

· Because this test is at start up, there will be very little time to react to any issues before the early peak volume in February.

The states expressed their willingness to work with IRS in any capacity possible.  We look forward to follow-up discussion as IRS continues their research.
